
PRESIDENT HARRY’S NOTES 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hello Rotarians 
 
I hope your week has gone well.  Saturday night was a big night - it has been decades 
since I attended my last bonfire.  In those days we used to launch rockets that light 
the sky.  I guess they are still available but with health and safety many of the old 
crackers are gone. 
 
A thankyou to the Mitchell's for opening up their property.  It would certainly be the 
largest fellowship event that South Launceston Rotary would have had for many 
years. 
 
Keep warm - spring and longer days are just around the corner. 
 
See many of you at Thursday's dinner meeting. 
 
President Harry 

22 
November 

 2018 

 
Next Week 12th September 

Guest Speaker: Chilli FM 
Followed by Social Evening: Woodstock  

50th Anniversary, Royal Oak Hotel. 

This Week—5th September 
Guest Speaker: Will Smith 

Youth Empowerment 

COMING EVENTS 
 
 
 

Proposed Weekend 
Away—Bicheno 

2nd—4th 
November 2019. 

Bicheno White Sands 
Estate. 

For more information, 
please contact Glenda, 
Les or Kevin. 

 
Rotary Fellowship 

Weekend 
23rd—24th November 

Queenstown. 
 

Rotary International 
Conference. 

6th—10th June 2020. 
Honolulu, Hawaii. 

 

27 
June 
2019 

 

5  
September 

 2019 

PICNIC AT HANGING ROCK 
Launceston Players theatre performance 

Earl Arts Centre—Friday, 20th September. Cost $36.00 
Contact Glenda Iles if you would like to attend. 
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REGALIA  

WELCOME 

ATTENDANCE 

19TH SEPTEMBER 

If you are unable to fulfill your rostered duty, please arrange for a replacement. 

CHAIRPERSON 

APOLOGIES BY 10.30am TUESDAY TO TERRY CRAWFORD 63447033 or 0417 366 531 
(If not received by then, an invoice will be issued) 

2nd September—David Sheldrick 
5th September—Leonie Gordon 

7th September—Graeme LeFevre 

1st September—Wayne Higgs— 
3 years 

CLUB DUTIES 

DATE 

THANKS LES BAXTER BRIAN BEARDWOOD 

5TH SEPTEMBER 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING 
President Harry 
Thanked all who were able to come to the Hand Over Diner last week 
Noted the passing of Past Presidents Don Fraser and David Dixon 
Welcomed guests Ayumi, Shannon and her parents Jeanette and Craig, as well as Zoe, Graeme Le Fevre's grand-
daughter 
Also noted the conferring of Honorary Membership status on Henry Harris 
PHF conferred on Marti Yates at last week's dinner 
Noted the Paul Harris Sapphire conferred on Merilyn B. by the District 
Secretary Andrea 
There will be photos of Board members next week 
Youth - Lance P 
National Youth Science Forum interviews 4th August.  Any offers of help appreciated. Orientation for successful 
applicants 22nd September 
'Choosing My Career' was held last week - Students were interviewed by various experienced people in a quest 
to find their chosen career 
Service/ Program - Les B 
If any member has an interesting speaker available, please let Les know 
Next week there is a Family games night organised by Ian Smith. Kids meals $11 
Dale L 
Rotary International conference is in Hawaii June next year. A group from the Club would be a good aim. More 
soon. 
Terry C 
Terry's Partner, Cheryl, is still in Hospital - thanks for their well wishes from the Club. Visitors are welcomed 

• Probus - on next Thursday at Heather Hall. 5 Members are going 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING. 
 
President Harry: 
Welcomed visiting Rotarian James and his wife Judith from the Salamanca Club. 
Also welcomed Sue Faulkner and Kathy MacQueen’s grandson Harry. 
Noted that District Governor Michael Cooke is sending out a survey on membership in the current DG news-
letter. Recommended to members. 
Also advertised the Rotary weekend in Queenstown booked for 23/24 November - fellowship, and support for 
the West Coast. More later. 
Sheryl Guy has been made an Honorary Member of the club - presentation next week. 
Dale Luck: 
Has purchased 10 tickets for the 'Woodstock' night at the Royal Oak Hotel on 12th September. Anyone who 
wants one - see Dale. $18 per head 
Club Service - Les Baxter: 
Club surveys are now due - please return them if not already in! 
Social - Kevin Preece: 
Bonfire Night this Saturday at the Mitchells - promises to be a great event. Finalised numbers. Kids price now 
$10, not $12. 
Service Projects Fundraising - Graeme Le Fevre: 
Sheep Poo collection on 7 September— need a few more starters. 
Treasurer Terry Crawford: 
Club subscriptions now due - please feel free to pay asap if you haven’t already done so. 
Social - Glenda Iles: 
Gauged interest in members attending a performance of 'Picnic at Hanging Rock' on 20 September. $36 per 
person for more than six people. Please text Glenda if interested. 

12TH SEPTEMBER 

GAYLENE BAKER 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+birthday+images&id=C08CDB8B935CFCE1722FDC0205A9AC5E2C2FF47B&FORM=IQFRBA


BBQ & BONFIRE NIGHT 
 

A really great night was enjoyed by over 50 adults and more than 20 children. Thanks to Craig and Patti for 
opening their home, organiser Kevin Preece and BBQ cooks Max Watkins and Graeme LeFevre. 

 

LAST WEEK’S MEETING. 
At last week’s meeting the scheduled speaker was not able to be present, so PP Ian Smith stepped in and pre-
sented a Powerpoint travelogue entitled ‘Around the World from A to Z in Thirty Minutes’. Like most journeys, 
it took longer than anticipated and the ‘Thirty Minutes’ bit was something of a misnomer! 

AND FINALLY……. 
Two famers, meeting in town after a cyclone had swept through the region, compared the damage their farms 
had sustained. 
“Did you lose much in the storm?” asked the first farmer. 
Not really,” his friend answered. “ I did lose the chook house, but that’s O.K., because I ended up with a couple 
of new cows and a ute.” 



ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH LAUNCESTON 
Officers and Duties 2019-2020 

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH  
LAUNCESTON 

 

Club Chartered 
March 17 1962 

with 23 members 
56th Year of Rotary Service 

 

Thursday Meeting 
Hotel Grand Chancellor 

29 Cameron St, Launceston 
6.15 pm for 6.30 pm 

 

Make-ups & Apologies 
Assist-Secretary Terry Crawford 

Before 10.30 am Tuesday 
6344 7033 (W) 0417 366 531 

 

Correspondence 
PO Box 60 

Kings Meadows 7249 
 

Rotary International 
President 2019-2020 

Mark Maloney 
Rotary Club of Decatur 

Alabama, USA 
 

District Governor: 
District 9830 
2019-2020 

Michael Cooke 
Rotary Club of Claremont 

Email: tasdg20@gmail.com 
 

President: 
Harry Galea 

Tel: Home: 6391 1048 
Email: harry.galea57@gmail.com 

 
Secretary: 

Andrea Bartholemew 
Tel: 6344 3668 

Mob: 0400 030 660 
Email: secretary.southlaunceston 

@rotary9830.org.au 
 

Editor: 
Ian Smith. 

Tel: 6327 4036  
Mob: 0437 916 144 

Email: iandesmith@bigpond.com 
Items by 9.00 pm Monday please 

President:  
Harry Galea. 
 
Past/Vice President: 
Krista Preece. 
 
Secretaries: 
Andrea Bartholemew. 
(Organisation  
& Correspondence) 
Terry Crawford. 
(Attendance & Recording) 
 
Treasurers: 
Stephen Gordon. (Accounting) 
Terry Crawford. (Banking) 
 
DIRECTORS & PORTFOLIOS 
 
Club Services 
Director: Les Baxter 
 
Community & Service Projects 
(Delivery): 
Director: Nic Butler. 
 
Community & Service Projects 
(Funding): 
Director: Graeme LeFevre. 
 
Public Image: 
Director: Glenda Iles. 
 
Rotary Foundation: 
Director: Josh De Groot. 
 
Vocational Projects: 
Director: Wayne Higgs. 
 
Youth Projects: 
Director: Lance Pfeffer.  
 
 
 

Office Bearers: 
 
Sergeant: Phil Niejalke. 
 
Bulletin:  Ian Smith.  
 
Information Technology: 
   Dennis Tulk.   
 
Pastoral Care:   Ian Smith. 
 
Photography:    Brian Beardwood. 
 
Programme:       Les Baxter. 
 
Social:    Toni Binns. 
 
History:     Bruce Burke, 
     Henry Harris. 
 
Sheep Manure Project:  
     Josh de Groot. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


